

Ein cyf/Our ref:

RMC

Gofynnwch am/Please ask for:

Dr June Picton

Rhif Ffôn /Telephone:

01437 771229

Ffacs/Facsimile:

01437 834436

E-bost/E-mail:

june.picton@wales.nhs.uk

Date:

21st August 2013

Pencadlys Bwrdd Iechyd Hywel Dda Llys Myrddin, Lôn Winch, Hwlffordd, Sir Benfro, SA61 1SB Rhif Ffôn: (01437) 771220

Hywel Dda Health Board Headquarters Merlins Court, Winch Lane, Haverfordwest,

Pembrokeshire, SA61 1SB Tel Nr: (01437) 771220

Mr William Powell AC/AM
Chair of the Petitions Committee
National Assembly for Wales
Cardiff Bay
Cardiff
CF99 1NA

Dear Mr Powell

Re: Robotic Assisted Laparoscopic Prostatectomy

I write in regards to the above and your letter to Mr Trevor Purt, Chief Executive Officer, Hywel Dda Health Board dated 23rd July 2013.

In response to your enquiry, I would advise you that Hywel Dda Health Board does not currently fund patients for Robotic assisted laparoscopic prostatectomy and at present has no plans to acquire the technology to enable the delivery of this surgery within the Hywel Dda Health Board area.

Yours sincerely

Dr June Picton

Associate Medical Director for Workforce
Chair of the Prior Approval and IPFR Panel

Sure Picton

Cc Mr Trevor Purt